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Next Meeting: Wednesday, March 9th, 2016 - 11 AM; Calvary Christian Assembly 6801 Roosevelt Way NE Seattle, WA  

On the bright 
side both of 
our bills are 
moving as 
quickly as 
can be ex-
pected.  The 
two bills ESB 
5873 and SB 
6264 were 

passed in the Senate and sent 
to the House.  Both bills were 
referred to the House Appropri-
ations Committee, Chaired by 
Representative Hans Dunshee.  
We were not sure if we would 
be able to persuade Repre-
sentative Dunshee to schedule 
the two bills for a Hearing.  
With the help of retired Seattle 
Police Sargent and former 1st 
Legislative District representa-
tive Al O’Brien who accompa-
nied me to Olympia we were 
successful. The two bills were 
on the agenda for the Appropri-
ations Committee Hearing yes-
terday, Saturday February 27, 
2016.  We were able to give a 
brief testimony on each bill and 
answer a few questions.  We 
now have to get the bills voted 
out when the Committee has 
its next executive session. The 
bills will then go to the House 
Rules Committee. When, and if 
voted out of the Rules Commit-

tee, the bills will go to the 
House floor for final passage, 
then to the Governor for signa-
ture. 
 
On the dark side, early 
Wednesday February 24, 2016 
I was notified by Steve Jones, 
Senate Ways & Means Com-
mittee without any previous 
warning, that a LEOFF I mer-
ger bill SB 6668 was intro-
duced in the Senate.  My first 
though was how could a mer-
ger raise its ugly head again?  
My first question was with 
whom or what? His response 
was with the Teachers Plan I 
retirement system (TRS I).  I 
said, with TRS I how did that 
happen?  He said TRS I has a 
large unfunded liability and 
LEOFF I has a large surplus. 
By using the LEOFF I surplus 
to reduce the TRS I liability the 
State can reduce the contribu-
tions to the Teachers Retire-
ment Plan I and save millions 
of dollars.  I immediately noti-
fied Jerry Taylor, Retired Seat-
tle Police, Ken Crowder, Re-
tired Snohomish County Depu-
ty Sheriff, attorneys Joe 
Fischnaller and Phil Talmadge, 
and other retired groups and 
legislators. We emailed our 
members and posted a notice 

on our website. 
 
My first impression after talking 
to several legislators is that the 
skids are pretty well greased 
on this and it will be difficult, if 
not impossible to stop or even 
postpone.  Needless to say, 
they have been working on this 
for a long time and have al-
ready received a response to a 
question directed to the IRS.  I 
will talk to attorney Joe 
Fischnaller today, Sunday and 
have a meeting scheduled with 
Ken Crowder, Jerry Taylor and 
attorney Phil Talmadge for to-
morrow Monday, February 29, 
2016.  We have meetings 
scheduled for Tuesday March 
1, 2016 in Olympia with the 
Senate Ways & Means Com-
mittee in the morning and with 
the State Actuary’s office in the 
afternoon. 
 
We must try to determine if this 
is legal or if it is in violation of 
the Backenhus decision. That 
may not be determined until a 
man or woman in a black robe 
holding a gavel renders a deci-
sion.  The following is the email 
that was sent to our members 
with email addresses: 
 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Dick Warbrouck, President of 
the Retired Firefighters of 
Washington reported that SB 
6668, a LEOFF I merger bill, 
was introduced early Wednes-
day morning.  The bill, if 
passed, would merge the 
LEOFF I retirement system 
with Teachers (TRS I) retire-
ment system.  The bill will 
transfer the LEOFF I surplus 
to offset the unfunded liability 
in TRS I retirement system 
and reduce the state’s contri-
butions to TRS I.  The bill 
states that the LEOFF I medi-
cal, disability boards and sur-
vivor benefits will be protected 
and that all LEOFF I mem-
bers, active and retired, will 
receive a lump sum payment 
of $5,000.00.  Meetings are 
being scheduled to discuss 
this in detail.  We are getting 
legal advice and consulting 
with elected officials who are 
sympathetic to our needs. 
 
The words in the bill, the bill 
report, and in the fiscal note 
that protects the LEOFF I ben-
efits may be sincere and well 
–intended.  How do we know 
that those who occupy the 
seats in the legislature five 
years from now will have the 
same attitude and interpreta-
tion? 
 
There are a lot of questions to 
be asked. There are three 
benefits outlined in the statute 
that are protected, medical, 
survivor benefits and disability 
boards.  Should all the bene-
fits be enumerated?  The an-
nual COLA for example?  Are 
the LEOFF I funds going to be 
comingled with the TRS I 

funds?  Is it the intent to use 
only the LEOFF I surplus to 
reduce the TRS I unfunded 
liability?  Is this in conflict with 
the Backenhus decision?  If 
the use of the LEOFF I surplus 
causes an unfunded liability 
for LEOFF I, how and who will 
make the necessary contribu-
tions?  Will there be any ac-
counting of LEOFF I liability or 
surplus?  How was the 
amount of $5,000.00 deter-
mined to be a fair and equita-
ble lump sum payment to the 
members of the LEOFF I re-
tirement system? 
 
We are still trying to interpret 
the language in the bill and 
reaching out to other organi-
zations.  WACOPS and the 
WSCFF have stated their op-
position to the bill.  I hope the 
Washington Association of Cit-
ies and the Washington Asso-
ciation of Counties would also 
oppose the bill. 
 
For up to date information 
click in to www.leoff1.net and 
the RFFOW website.   
 
Additional information:   
Legislative Website:  
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billinfo/
summary.aspx?
bill=6668&year=2015Originalb
ill:htpp://
lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/
biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bills/
Senate%20Bills/6668.pdf 
 
Senate Bill Report:   
http://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/
biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bill%
20Reports/Senate/6668%
20SBA%20WM%2016.pdf 
 
As a result of IAFF Seventh 
District Vice President Rickey 
Walsh’s resignation I want to 
congratulate Kelly Fox as the 

newly elected IAFF Seventh 
District Vice President. 
 
I also want to extend my con-
gratulations to Dennis Lawson 
for his election as President of 
the WSCFF.  Dennis is astute, 
well qualified, dedicated and 
well respected in the fire ser-
vice community. 

President’s Message 

(Continued from page 1) 
 

In Memoriam 
 

Otto Jensen retired City of Vancouver 

Chief passed away on 2/2/16. 

 

Raymond Kensok SFD passed away on 

8/4/15. We regret we were just noti-

fied of his passing. 

We want to thank the  
following members  

who recently elected to  
receive their newsletter by 
email only saving postage  

and printing costs! 

Fred Baker 
Dan Jacoby 

Jeanne Joncas 
Roy Orlando 

Dennis Kralman 
Warren Russell 
Robert Breda 
Richard Wirtz 

David Bruggman 

Check out our RFFOW website to 
stay up to date at rffow.org. 
It has information regarding the 
next meeting, death notices, funeral 
services, general announcements 
and much more. 

What’s the difference? 
 
Shamrock vs. Four-Leaf 
Clover 
 

The shamrock is a national symbol of 
Ireland. It doesn’t represent one particu-
lar plant but it associated with many, 
including clover and several plants in 
the oxalis family. 
A four-leaf clover is the result of a mu-
tation in the clover plant that causes it 
to sprout four leaves instead of the usu-
al three. It’s rare and universal sign of 
luck. 

http://app.leg.wa.gov/billinfo/summary.aspx?bill=6668&year=2015Originalbill:htpp://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bills/Senate%20Bills/6668.pdf
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billinfo/summary.aspx?bill=6668&year=2015Originalbill:htpp://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bills/Senate%20Bills/6668.pdf
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billinfo/summary.aspx?bill=6668&year=2015Originalbill:htpp://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bills/Senate%20Bills/6668.pdf
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billinfo/summary.aspx?bill=6668&year=2015Originalbill:htpp://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bills/Senate%20Bills/6668.pdf
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billinfo/summary.aspx?bill=6668&year=2015Originalbill:htpp://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bills/Senate%20Bills/6668.pdf
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billinfo/summary.aspx?bill=6668&year=2015Originalbill:htpp://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bills/Senate%20Bills/6668.pdf
http://app.leg.wa.gov/billinfo/summary.aspx?bill=6668&year=2015Originalbill:htpp://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bills/Senate%20Bills/6668.pdf
http://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bill%20Reports/Senate/6668%20SBA%20WM%2016.pdf
http://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bill%20Reports/Senate/6668%20SBA%20WM%2016.pdf
http://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bill%20Reports/Senate/6668%20SBA%20WM%2016.pdf
http://lawfilesext.leg.wa.gov/biennium/2015-16/Pdf/Bill%20Reports/Senate/6668%20SBA%20WM%2016.pdf
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HOW THE FEDS HANDLE 

THE TEAMSTERS PENSION 

CRISIS WILL DETERMINE 

THE FUTURE OF UNION 

RETIREES  

By Mary Sanchez 

The Kansas City Star 

February 18, 2016 
 

Is hard work, sacrifice and delayed 

gratification rewarded anymore in 

America? Don’t ask a Teamster. 
 

In cities across the country recently, 

including Kansas City this week, 

they’ve filled auditoriums to air their 

grievances over a pending federal pen-

sion agreement that would spell hard-

ship — and in many cases financial dis-

aster — for an estimated two-thirds of 

the 407,000 Teamsters whose pen-

sions are managed by the Central 

States Pension Fund. 
 

Like several other so-called multiem-

ployer pension funds, commonly set up 

by unions and employers with whom 

they have collective bargaining agree-

ments, Central States is in deep trou-

ble. It’s paying out $3.46 for every dol-

lar taken in through employee contri-

butions. If it fails, it could wipe out the 

multiemployer fund of the federal Pen-

sion Benefit Guaranty Corp., which 

insures pensions against bankruptcy. 
 

To avert its impending demise, Central 

States applied to the Treasury Depart-

ment, the PBGC and the Department 

of Labor for permission to cut pension 

payments to the fund’s beneficiaries. 
 

If the plan goes through, many would 

face cuts of up to 60 percent in the 

monthly retirement payment they 

spent their lives working for, believing 

it was guaranteed. They worked for 

that check. They believed it would be 

there to pay for mortgages, groceries, 

grandchildren’s schooling and medical 

costs as they aged. Now they’re being 

told to give a big chunk of it back. 
 

Is that fair? Start by considering that it 

wasn’t even legal until December 2014. 

That’s when the Multiemployer Pen-

sion Reform Act was attached, at the 

last minute, to a must-pass omnibus 

spending bill. It allowed pension funds 

facing insolvency to apply to the Treas-

ury Department for permission to de-

crease employee pension benefits. 
 

No hearings were held. No impact 

studies were conducted. No debate 

occurred. The lack of process is damn-

ing. Many members of Congress didn’t 

realize what had been tucked into the 

bill before they voted on it. It was 

speedily passed, and President Barack 

Obama signed it into law. 
 

Now, as required under the law, the 

Treasury Department is reviewing 

Central States’ application to slash 

benefits. Attorney Kenneth Feinberg, 

an acclaimed federal mediator who is 

acting as special master in the review, 

is attending town hall forums to hear 

out Teamsters whose pensions are on 

the chopping block. In city after city, he 

has watched rooms fill with hundreds 

of Teamsters — retired truck drivers, 

dockworkers, freight loaders — many 

gray-haired and often assisted by canes. 
 

The Treasury has until May to decide 

whether to approve the application. 
 

Bills have been introduced in Congress 

to undo the damage — including one 

co-sponsored by presidential candidate 

Sen. Bernie Sanders that would close 

tax loopholes for the rich and redirect 

the money to backstop multiemployer 

pensions — but they have little chance 

of passing, given the partisan stalemate 

in Washington. 
 

Central States is a canary in the 

mineshaft for many multiemployer 

funds. There are fewer union members 

paying into Central States. Some 

worked for companies that went bank-

rupt and no longer exist. Some of 

those firms quit paying into the fund 

when they went under.  
 

The PBGC, too, is in danger. It guaran-

tees pensions for 10 million workers in 

similar multiemployer funds. 
 

Politicians and pundits love to blame 

union incompetence and greed for 

such tragedies, and the Teamsters 

leadership has not been faultless. But 

trucking industry deregulation also 

hobbled the fund, as did anti-union 

policies that decimated membership. 

The Wall Street firms that were given 

oversight of the fund through a con-

sent decree in the early 1980s did a 

poor job of shepherding the fund 

through the financial crisis and the re-

cession. 
 

The causes of the debacle are compli-

cated, and the solution will be costly. 

It’s clear, however, that making rank-

and-file workers pay the price is about 

the least just outcome imaginable.  

Since first writing of this proposed deal 

in late November, I’ve heard from 

many affected retirees. 
 

They speak of their loyal service to 

trucking firms, some now long dis-

solved. They write of having been 

young men ready to work hard and 

provide for their families. They recall 

agreeing to strenuous shift work and 

wage concessions in exchange for the 

promise that their pensions would be 

there when they were older. 
 

Many are like Elmer Bowen, a retired 

truck driver in Georgia, who wrote: 

“Our country was founded on aspects 

of integrity, honesty, fairness, equality 

and righteousness. However, I see 

none of those traits in the decision 

that has been made with the Multiem-

ployer Pension Reform Act of 2014.” 
 

He’s right. An equitable solution needs 

to be found, one that does right by 

these American workers. 

Letterõs We Like  

To Receive  
 

 

Dear Friend, 
Well, I Ǫnally found time to order 
new senate campaign mailing 
supplies. Thank you for your early 
contribution to the eǩort to move 
over to the Senate. I am looking 
forward to (most of) the challeng-
es across the rotunda. 
 
Thanks for your support. 
Representative Sam Hunt 
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March Pension  

Report 
 

By Ray Sanderson 
 

From an article by Robert A. Fishbein, 

vice president and corporate counsel 

with Prudential Financial, in the Febru-

ary 2016 Insurance News Net Maga-

zine, titled: What’s Next for Couples 

Under New Social Security Rules? 

 
The recently enacted Bipartisan Budg-

et Act of 2015 is a popular topic 

among financial planners these days. 

This is particularly true because in 

2016 it will eliminate two options 

married couples have been using to 

maximize Social Security benefits. 

 
The first option, commonly called “file 

and suspend,” allowed a person who 

earns less money than their spouse to 

claim a spousal benefit while the high-

er-earning spouse’s benefit continued 

to grow until that spouse reached age 

70. The second option, commonly 

referred to as a “restricted applica-

tion,” allowed a higher-earning spouse 

to restrict their application for bene-

fits and enjoy a spousal benefit while 

his or her own benefit continued to 

grow until age 70. Both of these plan-

ning options have been deemed 

“loopholes,” and they are now prohib-

ited, with some brief transition peri-

ods that close this year. 

 
Many articles have been written about 

the loss of planning opportunities for 

future retirees. Maybe what’s more 

important than describing the now-

forbidden loopholes is considering 

planning options that remain for the 

vast majority of future Social Security 

beneficiaries.  

 
Although each couple’s situation is 

unique, one way to approach analyzing 

the remaining Social Security planning 

options is to consider a same-aged 

married couple under two different 

scenarios.  

Benefits Scenario 1: When the low-

er-earning person has a projected So-

cial Security benefit greater than half 

of their higher-earning spouse’s bene-

fit, the spousal benefit will not be of 

interest to the lower earner because 

their own benefit will be greater. The 

question then becomes, “When do 

you turn on both benefits to maximize 

the amount of Social Security pay-

ments the couple receives?” 

 
The answer depends on the ages and 

health of the spouses. A Social Securi-

ty recipient can increase the benefit 

payment by delaying the starting date 

from age 62 to either the full retire-

ment age (the FRA), which is between 

66 and 67, depending on your year of 

birth, or age 70 (the maximum starting 

age).   

 
Assuming a healthy 65-year-old cou-

ple, there is a 60 percent chance that 

one of them will live to age 90. The 

general view is that the delayed bene-

fit pays more if the beneficiary lives to 

at least age 83. So the better choice 

might be to delay the larger benefit to 

age 70 to allow that benefit to grow 

and possibly provide a richer surviving 

spousal benefit to the lower-earning 

spouse. 

 
What about the lower-earning 

spouse’s benefit? One reasonable ap-

proach would be to start the lower 

earner’s benefit earlier, say at age 62, 

because there is less than a 50 percent 

chance that both spouses will live past 

age 81. Of course, if you have the 

means to live without Social Security 

and if both spouses are in good health 

and have families with longevity, then 

you can maximize the longevity pro-

tection embedded in Social Security by 

delaying the lower-earning spouse’s 

benefit to the FRA, or to age 70. 

 
Benefits Scenario 2: If the lower 

earner has a Social Security benefit 

that is less than 50 percent of their 

higher-earning spouse’s benefits, the 

spousal benefit of the higher earner 

will be especially valuable to the lower

-earning spouse. Under the new rules, 

the only way to start that benefit for 

the lower-earning spouse is for the 

higher earner to apply for their own 

benefit payment. 

 
Given that the spousal benefit stops 

growing at the FRA, a couple in this 

situation may reasonably decide to 

wait until reaching the FRA to start 

both the spousal benefit and the high-

er-earning spouse’s benefit. This 

means, unfortunately, that the higher-

earning spouse’s benefit will not grow 

between the FRA and age 70. But it 

does start the spousal benefit when it 

has reached its maximum value. If this 

couple feels good about their health 

and combined longevity, then it still 

may make sense for them to delay 

both benefits until they reach age 70.  

 
The above scenarios are just a starting 

point for analyzing your clients’ own 

circumstances. For example, you may 

need a different analysis under both 

scenarios if the spouses are different 

ages.  

 
These strategies focus on taking lon-

gevity probability into consideration 

when planning how to maximize Social 

Security benefits. However, there’s a 

compelling argument that the most 

important feature of Social Security is 

how it can help your clients better 

ensure they will not outlive their as-

sets. This perspective puts greater 

emphasis on delaying Social Security 

benefits so that your clients have the 

greatest possible payout, without re-

gard to whether they get back some 

or all of their contributions. 

 
If your clients value longevity protec-

tion, the general rule always should be 

to wait until age 70 to start benefits 

(with possible exceptions for those 
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who are the least healthy). Although 

this may leave some economic value 

on the table in some circumstances, it 

does provide your clients with the 

greatest protection should they live 

longer than expected.  

 
The bottom line regarding these 

changes is a reduction in Social Securi-

ty benefits for most future beneficiar-

ies. These changes, like the previous 

FRA increase from age 65 to age 67, 

reduce the overall value of Social Se-

curity. Moreover, future reductions in 

the value of Social Security — wheth-

er in the form of a reduced cost-of-

living adjustment, increased payroll 

taxes or a reduction in benefit pay-

ments — have been proposed as a 

means for addressing the Social Secu-

rity solvency issues.   

 
The changes already enacted to Social 

Security and the possible future chang-

es to Social Security suggest two ac-

tions that your pre-retired clients 

should take. First, place a greater em-

phasis on non-Social Security solutions 

to retirement planning, such as in-

creasing the savings in their 401(k) and 

individual retirement accounts and 

considering annuity solutions to man-

age their longevity risk.  Second, place 

a continued focus on maximizing So-

cial Security benefits, which will still be 

the single largest source of retirement 

income for many individuals.  

 
You can find this article and more at 

www.insurancenewsnetmagazine.com. 

RFFOW GENERAL MEETING 

MINUTES 

February 10th  2016 
 
President Warbrouck welcomed everyone 

and thanked them for their attendance 
 
Meeting called to order at 11:00 am by 

President Warbrouck at Calvary Christian 
Assembly 
 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Everyone joined in 
the pledge of allegiance 
 

Roll call of officers:  President Warbrouck, 
Vice-President Fossos, Directors Bartlow, 
Fisher, Vandver, Orlando, Church, Stan-

ford 
 
Self-introduction by members present 

 
MSC to approve the January meeting 
minutes as posted 
 

Financial report given and explained fol-
lowed by a short discussion 
 

MSC to approve the financial statement 
 
Applications for membership: Sharon 

Manum widow of Spokane Firefighter 
Rickey Manum.  President Warbrouck 
explained that he had talked with Sharon 

on the phone when she called to ask 
about the RFFOW.  She requested an 
application.  The application was mailed 

the next day and was returned with a 
check for the dues two days later. 
 

Correspondence:   
- Sent out letters to legislators regarding 
the two bills that we had introduced, the 

survivor option bill and the annuity pur-
chase bill. 
- Megan sent out window decals to four 

members. 
- President Warbrouck read a letter from 
Norman Fluge regarding Social Security. 
- A member asked about the Windfall 

Elimination Act.  President Warbrouck 
gave the history and an explanation.  
- Dick addressed a problem a sheriff depu-

ty’s widow is having, how he is helping and 
the letter he forwarded to her.  She has 
informed police organizations of President 

Warbrouck’s efforts. 
- Sent letter to Snohomish County Fire 
District I regarding Medicare and Plan A 

premiums. Warbrouck explained Medicare 
plans A & B and the eligibility require-

ments. 

- Director Vandver gave his experience 
regarding Medicare A & B. General discus-
sion developed. 

- Director Orlando was asked about Ta-
coma’s medical plan.  He gave specifics 
and related his personal experience re-

garding LEOIFF I board.  Tacoma pays for 
the medical insurance for their members 
from the time they retire until they join 

Medicare. 
 
Moment of silence for our departed mem-
bers and spouses; names posted under 

memorials in February Newsletter. Rest in 
peace, may they never be forgotten. 
 

Old business: 
- President Warbrouck gave a legislative 
report.  ESB 5873 was explained and ques-

tions answered.  SB 6264 the retirement 
annuity bill was discussed.  ESB 5873 was 
passed in the Senate and is now in the 

House Appropriations Committee.  SB 
6264 is in Senate Rules.  We are trying to 
get the bill moved to the Senate floor for 

passage to the House. 
 
New business:   

- President Warbrouck explained a recent 
legislative appointment.  Representative 
Hans Dunshee is now Chair of the House 

Appropriations Committee. 
- President Warbrouck discussed a break-
fast meeting he attended with retired 

Snohomish County LEOFF I firefighters. 
- Dick reported on meeting with the Bel-
lingham Retired Police Officers Associa-
tion.  They are very pleased with what we 

are doing. 
- Oklahoma has a 10 billion dollar unfund-
ed liability in the State’s pension system. 

- Warbrouck explained various pension 
plans, defined benefit and defined contri-
bution. 

- Dick explained the changes in the City of 
Seattle’s retirement plan.  The city 
changed the retirement age and contribu-

tion rate.  They are going to keep a de-
fined benefit system. 
- Addressed IAFF changes in leadership.  

Rick Walsh resigned as the 7th District 
V.P and Kelly Fox was elected IAFF 7th 
District Vice President.  Dennis Lawson is 

the new president of the Washington 
State Council of Firefighters. 
- Still waiting to find out about Local 27’s 

contract. 
- LEOFF I April COLA will be .91% 
 

(Continued on page 6) 

Check your gas- and battery-powered lawn 

equipment to make sure it is ready for sum-

mer use. Clean equipment and sharp cutting 

blades will make yardwork easier. 
 

Low areas in the yard or next to the founda-

tion should be filled with compacted soil. 

Spring rains can cause yard flooding, which 

can lead to foundation flooding and damage. 

Also, when water pools in these low areas in 

summer, it creates a breeding ground for 

insects. 
 

By: Dwight Barnett HGTV Magazine 
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- Megan will get the prices for sending a 
special Newsletter to all LEOFF I fire-
fighter retirees; all LEOFF I and LEOFF 

II firefighter retirees; all LEOFF I police 
and fire retirees; all LEOFF I and LEOFF 
II police and fire retirees. 

- A special Director’s Meeting will be 
held on March 12. 
- President Warbrouck will be absent 
for the April meeting.  Vice President 

Fossos will be presiding officer. 
 
Drawing winners:  Maureen Warbrouck 

and Jerry Davis 
 
Meeting adjourned 12:30pm 

 
Respectfully submitted by Vice Presi-
dent Jim Fossos 

(Continued from page 5) 

FEBRUARY MEETING MINUTES 

Jerald Aasen 

Raul Angulo 

Fred Baker 

Barbara Beers 

Bob Bettzig 

Byron Braden 

Gary Brakken 

Herbert Brooks 

Steven Brooks 

Patricia Burns 

Floyd Butler 

Randall Christensen 

Frederick Corlis 

Alvie Covington 

Mick Crawford  

Hubert Crawley 

Cheryl Dillon 

Richard Egeck 

Jim Fisher 

Elmer Fleury 

Edwin Gibson 

Carol Green 

Thomas Grier 

Joan Hanson 

Claude Harris 

Eugene Hasson 

James Hill 

Don Hirschman 

Bobby Hooper 

Greg Hull 

William Hull 

George Jacobson  

Edwin Jackson 

Barbara Johnson 

James Judy Jr  

Barbara Kellis 

Dorothy LaVassar 

Bud Leupold 

Dale Lund 

Norman Lyle 

Richard Malloy 

James McGough 

Joe McKerlie 

George Mody 

Jim Niemi 

Ted Pederson 

Richard Radtke 

Daniel Roulst 

Ronald Schirman 

Chuck Seeman 

Joe Snow 

Gladys Strand 

Lucille Thrasher 

Thomas Trunk 

David Vann 

Lawrence Wick 

Hanne Wickstrom 

Pearl Young 

THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS WHO PAID THEIR 2016 

DUES BY CHECK 

 

 

February 15, 2016 

 

Representative Hans Dunchee, Chair 

House Appropriations Committee 

JLOB 315 

Olympia, WA 98504 

 

Representative Dunchee, 

We respectfully ask you to schedule a hearing on ESB 5873 that has been assigned to 

the Appropriations Committee. The bill has by-partisan support and have been en-

dorsed by the Select Committee on Pension Policy. ESB 5873 passed the Senate 49-0.  

The bill will re-open the window for LEOFF I members who were married after retire-

ment to select a survivor option in their retirement benefit. 

There was previously a one year window that has now closed but unfortunately many 

LEOFF I members were not notified of this opportunity. There is no cost to the State, 

the Retirement Fund or to the employers. The cost is paid by the reduction in the 

amount the members who select this option will receive in their current retirement ben-

efit. 

We also request you to schedule a hearing on SB 6264 when it is referred to the House 

Appropriations Committee. The bill passed unanimously in the Senate Ways & Means 

Committee and is now in Senate Rules. This bill has by-partisan support and was en-

dorsed by the Select Committee on Pension Policy. The bill will allow LEOFF II, 

LEOFF I and State Patrol retirees to purchase a retirement annuity. Currently only 

LEOFF II members when they retire have the option to purchase the annuity. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Respectfully, 

Richard C. Warbrouck 

Strawberry Salad With Chicken 

 

Ingredients: 
2 large bone-
less, skinless 
chicken 
breasts, cubed    
2 tablespoons 
olive oil   
2 tablespoons 
balsamic vinai-
grette salad 
dressing    
1 bunch fresh spinach, rinsed and dried    

1 pint strawberries, sliced   
4 ounces crumbled goat cheese    
1 (5 ounce) package candied pecans  
2 tablespoons olive oil   
2 tablespoons balsamic vinaigrette salad 
dressing 
 

Directions: 
Place the chicken breast meat into a skillet 
with 2 tablespoons of olive oil and 2 table-
spoons of balsamic vinaigrette over medium 
heat; cook and stir until the chicken is 
browned, no longer pink in the center, and 
the juice has nearly evaporated, about 10 
minutes. Remove the chicken to a bowl and 
let cool.  
Place the spinach into a salad bowl; scatter 
the strawberries, goat cheese, and candied 
pecans over the spinach. Drizzle 2 table-
spoons of olive oil and 2 tablespoons of 
balsamic vinaigrette over the salad and top 
with the chicken. Serve slightly warm or 
chilled. 
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Retired Firefighters of  
Washington 

 
Published once a month by the Retired Firefighters 
of Washington: 9134 207th Pl SW, Edmonds WA 
98026-6659. Phone: 425-775-9080, Fax: 425-776-
7939, website: www.rffow.org. All articles and clas-

sifieds need to be received by the 20th of the 
month. Classifieds are for personal property of 

members only ï not personal business. The Retired 
Firefighters of Washington reserves the right to 

reject or cancel any classified. For any questions, 
please contact Megan Girard (contact information 

below).  

 

Retired Firefighters Board of  

Directors:  

President:  Richard C. Warbrouck  

(home: 425-775-9080, cell: 206-406-9823, 

email: mwarbrouck@comcast.net)  

Vice President: James A. Fossos  

(home: 206-824-8537, jfossos@aol.com)  

 

Directors: 

Jim Adsley 

(home: 360-730-1985,  

adsley@whidbey.com) 

Patrick B. Bartlow  

(home: 206-523-0325, 

kbartlow@earthlink.net)  

John Church  

(home:360-424-3892, 

jr.church@comcast.net)  

Jim Fisher  

(home: 206-362-0412,  

fishers@talldude.net)  

Roy Orlando 

(home: 253-759-7040,  

arorly@gmail.com) 

Alan Stanford  

(home: 206-935-6185,  

abcdstanford@comcast.net)  

Curt Vandver 

(home: 253-862-6262,  

cevandver@comcast.net)  

 

Administrative Assistant:  

Megan Girard (email: info@rffow.org)  

Legislative Contributions for February 2016 
 

Contributions to the Legislative Fund can be made at any time, with a separate 

check made payable to:  

RFFOW Legislative Fund :  9134 207th Place SW, Edmonds, WA 98026. 

Thank you to the following members who sent separate donation checks.  We would 

also like to thank all the members who make a $3.00 contribution when paying 

their annual dues via check or by payroll deduction. Your contribution allows our 

voice to be heard and is very much appreciated!!  We only list the amount if the 

donation is above $25.00: 

   
George Moody 200.00  Ken Beach 100.00 

Bonnie Carpenter in memory 

of loving husband Earl Carpen-

ter 

150.00   Fred Baker 100.00 

Claude Harris 100.00  Bud Leopold 100.00 

William Hull 100.00  Hanne Wickstrum 100.00 

Camille Monzon-Richards  100.00  Edwin Jackson 100.00 

Don Wyvel 100.00  Mick Crawford 100.00 

Mona Landers in memory of 

loving husband Bill Landers 
100.00   Richard Egeck 50.00 

Ted Pederson 100.00  Gladys Strand 43.00 

Ed Henderson 100.00  Chuck Seeman 43.00 

Dennis Harwood 100.00  Thomas Trunk 43.00 

Correction  

In the February newsletter we mistak-

enly wrote Lester Hunter had passed 

but that should have read Lester Hunt. 

We are deeply apologetic for this typo. 

 

We also incorrectly noted Jim Adsleyõs 

legislative donation, it should have said 

a donation of $100 was made instead 

of $43. 

 

Southwest Lunch Bunch 

By Bob Burtch 

We moved to Arizona in 2009 and 
I wondered how many fellow Seat-
tle Fire Department retirees, or 
retired Washington State Firefight-
ers and RFFOW members might 
also live in Arizona.  So I orga-
nized a monthly lunch meeting, 
starting with a few names and ex-
pecting just a few.  This is now our 
6th year of having these lunches 
and boy was I surprised to learn 
just how many retirees have relo-
cated to Arizona and live here full time, and the numbers a growing.  Then 
there are the Snowbirds, those who visit Arizona only during the winter. 
The ñSouthwest Lunch Bunchò gathers together on the last Friday of 
the month, October through May, at the Wild Horse Pass Casino in Chan-
dler, Arizona.  We welcome any and all retired Washington State Firefight-
ers and RFFOW members whether living in Arizona or are Snowbirds vis-
iting for just the winter months and, on occasion, we even have those who 
have heard of us and are just passing through. Its great to see old faces 
(yes we are getting older) and some younger ones too, and to swap old 
tales of days gone by (yes it’s true, the fires were bigger and harder 
fought back in the day).  So if you haven’t yet joined us please make it a 
point to join us on March 25th.  For more information please call Bob 
Burtch at 206-550-9987 or contact me via email at bocato2@yahoo.com. 

Pictured are: Dave & Marie Hajny, Bob 
& Carolyn Burtch, Don & Kay Kimball, 
Mike Daily, Jay Echols & Carol Berry 
with sister Kathy Baker 
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Date Sensitive Material—Please Deliver 

The next Meeting will be on 

Wednesday, March 9th  

at 11:00am;  

Calvary Christian Assembly, 

6801 Roosevelt Way NE  

Seattle, WA 

BELLINGHAM 

WHEN: 2nd Friday of the month  

WHERE: Squalicum Yacht Club  

TIME: 10 AM  

INFO: Call Jim Burton  

360-734-6572  
All are welcome to come and join us, family 
and friends.  

RENTON  

WHEN: 1st Wednesday of the month  
WHERE: Station 13 in Renton  

TIME: 10 AM  

INFO: Call President Ray Barilleaux  

425-255-7992 or  

french1e@comcast.net  

We invite you to join us! All are welcome!  
 

YAKIMA  
WHEN: 1st Monday of the month  

WHERE: Waffles Cafe, 1501 N 1st St.  

TIME: 8:30 AM  

INFO: Call Bob VanDyke  

509-452-8380  
All retirees and wives from any Fire De-
partment are welcomed and encouraged to at-
tend!  

VANCOUVER  
WHEN: 3rd Thursday of the month  

WHERE: Union Hall, 2807 NW Fruit Valley 
Rd V  

TIME: 8 AM  

INFO: Call President Orbie Scott  

360-834-1726  

scotty38@comcast.net  
All are invited and encouraged to attend. It is a 
good time to hear and give the latest infor-
mation, conduct our business and share time 
with friends.  
 

SEATTLE  RFF TRAVEL CLUB  

WHEN: 2nd Thursday of the month  

WHERE: 125th Street Bar & Grill 

12255 Aurora Ave N, Seattle WA 98133 

TIME: Noon Lunch  

INFO: John Church 360-424-3892  

jrchurch@comcast.net  
 

EVERETT  
WHEN: 3rd Tuesday of the month  

WHERE: Bobôs Burger & Brew,  

Marysville  

TIME: 8:30 AM  

INFO: David Neyens  

dneyens@aol.com  
 

TACOMA  
WHEN: 1st Wednesday of the month  

WHERE: Local 31 Union Hall  

TIME: 11 AM  

Bring a sack lunch, except August and De-
cember, which are potluck ï everyoneôs favor-
ite!  

 

SPOKANE VALLEY  
WHEN: 3rd Thursday of the month  

WHERE: Conleyôs Restaurant  

TIME: 9 AM  

INFO: Call Buck Haney  

509-922-0708 
Anyone interested is encouraged to attend! 
Come, and give us a try!  
 

ABERDEEN / HOQUIAM  
WHEN: 1st Monday of the month  

WHERE: The Aberdeen Duffyôs Restaurant  

TIME: 10 AM  

INFO: Call Don Hirschman  
360-533-4795  

All are invited to join our get-together!  
 

SOUTHWEST LUNCH BUNCH 

WHEN: Last Friday of the month, October 
through May. 
WHERE: Ling & Louieôs Restaurant in the 
Wild Horse Pass Casino, Chandler, AZ.   

TIME: 11 AM 

INFO: Bob Burtch, 206-550-9987 or email, 
bocato2@yahoo.com 

To received your copy of the RFFOW 

newsletter in FULL COLOR, email  

info@rffow.org and receive it electroni-

cally. You get it faster by email and save 

us printing, mailing and postage costs! 

M e e t i n g  N o t i c e s  I n  Y O UR  A r e a  


